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STATEMENT BY MS. ANNE CHRISTENSEN 

ON BEHALF OF THE INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF RED CROSS AND RED CRESCENT SOCIETIES  
 

Agenda item 78:  Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its sixty-sixth session, 
Protection of Persons in the Event of Disasters (Chapter V of the Report) 

Sixth Committee of the United Nations General Assembly 
New York, 29 October 2014 

 
 
Mr Chairman, 
 
On behalf of the International Federation of Red Cross and Red Crescent Societies (IFRC), it is my 
pleasure to speak in relation to the Report of the International Law Commission (ILC), specifically on 
Chapter 5, which concerns the protection of persons in the event of disasters.  I  will offer a 
somewhat abbreviated version of our written statement, which will be made available to all 
members. 

As in past years, we would like to extend our compliments to Special Rapporteur Eduardo Valencia-
Ospina and his colleagues on the ILC for their thoughtful attention to this project.  We note that the 
ILC has now completed its review, on first reading, of the integral text and commentary of the draft 
articles and that it has requested input from states and certain organizations.  My comments today 
will go first to some of the articles just adopted in this year’s session and I will then add 



While in appropriate circumstances, foreign military personnel and assets can add critical, life-saving 
value to international operations,  the IFRC and many other humanitarian agencies have expressed 
concerns that an indiscriminate mixing of military and civilian relief efforts can create significant 
risks to the acceptance and security of humanitarians, both in the country where they are used and 
in others where the precedent will be noted.   

As a result, both humanitarians and states have embraced the Oslo Guidelines on the Use of Foreign 
Military and Civil Defense Assets in Disaster Relief, which call for foreign military assistance to be 
used only when civilian alternatives are not adequate, and then to limit 
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comply with the ILC’s request and, in particular, to ensure that their disaster management 
authorities are fully engaged, as the ILC will benefit greatly from their operational experience.   
 
We understand that it is the ILC’s normal practice to seek formal input from states and international 
organizations.  In this case, however, we think it a major gap not to solicit comments from the many 
extremely experienced non-governmental organizations and private sector actors, whose 
participation is increasingly important in international disaster response.   Perhaps this committee 
might reassure the ILC that it would not object to it drawing on this wealth of expertise.   
 
We believe that the draft articles have important strengths but also that improvements can still be 
made in several aspects, and we will provide our proposals in this regard in our written submission 
to the ILC.  At the same time, now that an integral text is being refined, we believe that it will soon 
become necessary to decide upon recommendations as to their final form – in other words, whether 
the draft articles should be proposed as some sort of guidelines or as a draft treaty.    
 
We don’t think that the option of presenting them as guidelines would be advisable.  Such 


